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Williams County (WC) Data: September 14th – September 21st 
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• On Friday, the FDA Vaccines & Related Biological Products Advisory Committee (VRBPAC) unanimously voted to 
endorse Pfizer boosters for people 65 and older and people who are at high risk for severe COVID. With this 
recommendation, an announcement from the FDA about booster doses is expected this week after the FDA 
votes whether or not to accept VRBPAC’s recommendations. As decisions are made about boosters at the 
federal and state level, the WCHD will share this information on social media and in future talking points.  

 

• The WCHD received information from our local medical community that our healthcare providers at CHWC 
and Parkview Physicians Group (PPG) are overwhelmed. 

o Patients are experiencing longer than normal wait times in the Emergency Department. 
o Walk-in clinics have had to close early because they were unable to see additional patients. 
o There is a shortage of healthcare workers at PPG and CHWC which limits capacity at all levels of care. As 

more beds are needed for COVID-19 patients, it affects the staffing and beds available for other 
emergencies such as heart attacks, strokes, car accidents, etc. No matter how many beds a hospital may 
have, it can use only the beds that have the staff to cover them. 

o A large majority of COVID-related hospitalizations in Williams County are among unvaccinated patients. 
o Regional hospitals are unable to accept patient transfers from CHWC because no beds are available. 
o According to the Ohio Hospital Association, 1 in 5 patients who are currently hospitalized in our region 

are COVID-19 positive. This increases to 1 in 4 positive patients within regional ICUs. In the region, there 
has been a 350% increase in admissions among patients ages 0-17 in the past 4 weeks.  

o Parkview released the following statement on social media:  

To reduce the spread of the virus and its impact on the well-being of the region, area residents are 
strongly encouraged to follow guidance from the CDC. This includes wearing a face covering in indoor 
public settings, practicing social distancing and getting vaccinated for COVID-19. 

Amidst a nationwide shortage of healthcare workers, staffing is a critical resource and will limit capacity 
at all levels of care. Therefore, proper utilization of healthcare resources is key to maintaining 
operations…Parkview appreciates the community’s help in slowing the spread of COVID-19 and reducing 
the strain on healthcare resources in our region. 
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